


Dear Senator Liston, 
On behalf of the Gahanna City Council, we are writing to express our strong support for fully and fairly funding Ohio’s Fair School Funding Plan, and to urge the removal of any proposed legislation that would cap school districts’ operating cash balances at 30%, or 90 days.
Gahanna-Jefferson Public Schools is not only a foundational partner in our community, but also a critical driver of our city’s future success. Through collaboration with the District, we work to ensure the well-being of all residents—especially our youngest and most vulnerable. Students are the heart and future of Gahanna, and they deserve stable, adequate state funding to access the high-quality education they are promised.
We are deeply concerned that the proposed 30% cash balance limitation would jeopardize this stability. If enacted, Gahanna-Jefferson stands to lose more than $15 million in the 2025–26 school year alone—voter-approved funds that support daily operations, strategic planning, and essential student services. This loss would increase pressure to place frequent and costly ballot initiatives before voters, further straining local governments, taxpayers, and election systems. These are unnecessary burdens with real fiscal consequences.
Moreover, school districts like ours rely heavily on property tax levies, which remain static while operational costs rise with inflation. Cash balances are not indicators of surplus—they are responsible, forward-looking tools that help ensure continuity in the face of fiscal uncertainty.
This legislation also undermines local control. As elected officials, we know firsthand how important it is to empower communities to govern in ways that meet local needs. Local elected officials must retain the authority to steward funds in a way that is transparent, strategic, and responsive to community needs. 
Therefore, we respectfully urge you to advocate for the following:
· Fully fund the Fair School Funding Plan using current cost data 
· Raise the minimum state share of the base cost from 10% to 20% 
· Maintain or increase the state’s overall investment in public school funding 
· Eliminate the proposed 30% / 90-day cash balance cap
We are proud of the partnership we’ve built with Gahanna-Jefferson Public Schools and committed to supporting the students, educators, and families who make our community strong. By fully funding public education and defending the fiscal tools districts need to remain stable, we invest not only in our kids—but in the long-term prosperity of Ohio.
Thank you for your continued service and for standing with our students.
Sincerely,




